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For the attention of Ms Clare Whitehead, Case Officer 
 
Dear Sirs, 
 
Re: Great Lakes UK Ltd – Planning Application No: 19/02550/F 
 
I wish to object in the strongest terms to the totally inappropriate development proposed in the 
above application. 
 
The existing golf course is a greenfield site presenting a landscape which harmonises with and forms 
part of the rural landscape. The proposed development includes the introduction of significant built 
form which will have a major and irreversible negative impact on the landscape. The low-rise design, 
to try and reduce visual impact, has resulted in the buildings and car parking being spread across the 
site with a very urbanising impact.  The proposed development represents urbanisation of the rural 
landscape and as such is contrary to adopted CDC Planning Policy. 
 
The site, by its rural location, is isolated from sustainable transport options and relies entirely on the 
surrounding road network. The existing road infrastructure, including that serving the surrounding 
villages and the fringes of Bicester, is already over stressed and will be unable to cope with the 
operational levels of traffic, a situation which will not improve as current developments in and 
around Bicester come on-stream. The application site was not identified for development within the 
adopted Local Plan and therefore traffic from a development such as that now proposed was not 
contemplated in the Council’s Infrastructure Development Plan.  
The Council have a clear adopted policy whereby development which is not suitable for the roads 
that serve it, and which will have a severe traffic impact, will not be supported. This, in combination 
with the lack of sustainable travel options is contrary to adopted CDC Planning Policy. 
As an aside to the above main transport concerns, the road network will also be unable to cope with 
the level and type of traffic which will arise from the construction process. 
 
This development will offer little local economic benefit to Cherwell and the local area. The Great 
Wolf business model is based on retaining guests on site so there will be little or no opportunity for 
local business such as shops, pubs and restaurants. Further, the proposed hotel will only be available 
to Great Wolf guests and therefore will not add to the number of hotel bed-spaces available to 
others visiting the areas for business or other reasons. Existing local business already find staff 




